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A NOTE FROM THE BOARD PRESIDENT 
 

The handrail on the clubhouse stairs has been replaced, making it safer. We have renewed our 
Lawn Service contract for the upcoming year at an increase of 10%. The biggest reason for 
this increase is the price of gasoline followed by the need by our contractor to raise wages to 
keep good people. Even at this increase it is thousands less than last year’s bids by three 
other lawn service companies who submitted bids to us. With this increase as well as increases 
in utilities, management fees, cable tv & internet, termite warranties, as well as the cost of a 
state-required professional audit, our yearly expenses have increased by about $25,000.  One 
of the few items where we were able to reduce our cost was for insurance. With a 25 to 30% 
increase in insurance projected, we were looking at $136,000 for insurance for the coming 
year. The decision was made to shop this on the open market with three different agents, our 
current agent included. We were able to obtain the same coverage with a different agent for 
$102,318, or $3,000 LESS THAN LAST YEAR’S PREMIUM. The new company was vetted by 
myself and property manager Bob Kelly and found to be one of the five most financially sound 
insurance companies in the state. With all things considered we have no choice but to increase 
our monthly fees by $20.00 per unit, which will generate $26,400 in revenue to cover the 
aforementioned $25,000 shortage to our yearly cost to operate the Village.  
 

Tim Murray Tree service will be in the  Village on Tuesday, November 2nd, to trim our trees. 
Palm trees will be trimmed soon by our lawn service company.  Please cooperate if you are 
asked to move a vehicle so they may do their job.  Also, workers will be fixing the depression 
in the road in front of Unit 104 on November 9th. 
 

Thanks and be safe, 
Dan Cottle 

NOVEMBER 

November Birthdays 

Joe Ozbun        2 
Jim Cain           7 
Tom Archibald 18 
Dan Cottle      19 
Dwayne Schunneman 19          
Mike Hurn       22 
Ralph Memoli  23 
Ruth Cottle     30 

IMPORTANT DATES IN DECEMBER — MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 
 We will have a Holiday Party on Saturday, December 11th, 5:00 p.m., which will include a Yankee 
Swap Gift Exchange for anyone who wants to participate ($20 limit on gifts).   
 The Annual Meeting for the Raintree Village Association will be held on Tuesday, December 14th, at 
7:00 p.m. 
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UPDATES!  If you would like to have 
your birthday listed in the newslet-
ter, or if you have a phone number 
that is new or has been changed, 

please let me know.   

Marilyn Putnam 

727-218-6456 or   

marilynputnam54@gmail.com 

Advertising rates for our Newsletter! 

Business Card $10/month—3 1/4” x 2” 

1/4 page:  $20/month— 2.5” x 7.5” 

1/2 page:  $40/month—5” x 7.5” 

Call your editor for more info. 727-218-6456 

Ads must be submitted by email only:  

marilynputnam54@gmail.com 

The format must be in a Word file or JPEG and 
camera ready.  Payment by check must be 
made in advance to:  

Raintree Village-Communications  
c/o Marilyn Putnam 

2101 Sunset Point Road,# 1201  
Clearwater, FL 33765 

WELCOME! 
 

The Board of Directors would like to welcome all of our new neighbors and 
friends to our Village and we look forward to meeting each of you.  There are 
many great things going on in our Village (when we’re not experiencing a pan-
demic!). As you settle in, you will need to traverse the new world you have 
moved into. Ask your neighbors, your Maintenance Team, and your Board mem-
bers for assistance. We are all here to help you settle into our great community. 

See you soon, and again, WELCOME! 

BLUE PLATE COMMITTEE 
I'm happy and excited to have had con-
tacts from our residents offering their ser-
vices to the Blue Plate Committee.  We're 
expanding our abilities to help take care of 
our friends in need. However, we can al-
ways make room for more. 
 

To remind everyone, we need folks to cook 
and deliver a meal(s) to one of our 
neighbors "under the weather".  Also, 
some people might need a ride to their 
doctor’s or someone to pick up a script. 
 

Please don't hesitate to call about a 
neighbor that has your concern - or even 
yourself.  We can help, that's what we do. 
 

This is one of the more rewarding things 
that I do and the rest of our team has ex-
pressed the same feeling. 
 

Won't you join us?  Call me................. 
 
-Barbara Archibald, #603, 727-446-4658  
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SOME SAD NEWS 

Our former neighbor, Yvette Navarro, passed away 
on October 27th.  Yvette lived here for many years 
before moving to a nursing facility two years ago. 
A visitation for Yvette is planned for Tuesday,  
November 2nd, at 10:00 a.m. at Sylvan Abbey, 
2853 Sunset Point Road, Clearwater, followed by a 
funeral service at 11:00 a.m., and internment at 
noon.    

THANK YOU, RAINTREE 

I want to thank our village for the recent acts of caring and kindness after my youngest 
son, Bill, died on September 20, 2021. 

We all experience loss during our lifetimes, but nothing prepares us for the loss of our 
child. 

Patricia M. and Marilyn P. drove me to stores and helped me make purchases.  Tom and 
Barb A. (ill herself that day) cooked and delivered food to our celebration of life.  Connie P. 
and Bonnie R. also cooked and sat with me during the ceremony.  Allie M. designed a 
lovely photo remembrance to be taken to the park.  She also got the food and me there 
and sat with us. 

Thanks to all for helping in my time of need. 

-LaVona Boozer 

APPRECIATION FOR THE BLUE PLATE COMMITTEE 

Many thanks to the members of the Blue Plate Committee for the wonderful meals they 
prepare for folks.  This is a great service offered to Raintree Village residents.  Clem 
and I are very thankful to this committee. 

-Dee Dee Street 

DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS ON  
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 7th 

 

Don’t forget to set your 
clocks back one hour be-
fore you go to bed on 
Saturday! 
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JANUARY 
BIRTHDAYS 
Bob Moore   12 

Patricia Mills   21 

Kyle Cothran   21 

Chuck Sambol  23 

Janet Ozbun   31 

FEBRUARY  

BIRTHDAYS 
Michael Sheared  3 

Sharon De Vore   4 

Jim Grant  4 

Linda Layton  4 

Pam Cain  9 

Joyce Smith  9 

Bobby Burke  10 

Terry Cicatello 14 

Pat Vowles  14 

Andrea Memoli 14 

Mary Hurn   21 

APRIL  

BIRTHDAYS 
Gary Prawel 1 

Jerry Ozbun 4 

Kathy Megivern 16 

Jill Morrison  22 

Erica Moore 23 

Lucy Gambino 23 

MARCH  

BIRTHDAYS 

Carol Dunn   5 

Glenn McClure 16 

Don Smith 26 

 

JULY  

BIRTHDAYS 
LaVona Boozer 1 

Don Putnam 6 

Lew Barone 10 

Shirley Barone 20 

Sharon Hildebrand 27 

Richard Blake 29 

Carol Machael 29 

 

JUNE  

BIRTHDAYS 
June Duncan 2 

Jim Shirer  5 

Jim Vowles 10 

John Lorello 13 

Ellen Stoup 14 

Andy Larsen     15 

Nancy Shirer 24 

Barb Bollenback  25 

Eva Wiatrak 26 

Esther Hueg 28 

Patrick Hurn  30 

MAY BIRTHDAYS 

Linda Hurn 6 

Charles Wilhelm 8 

DeeDee Street 10 

Allie Martin 22 

Barbara Archibald 26 

Janet McGinnis 27 

Paul Martaus 28 

AUGUST  

BIRTHDAYS 
Dottie Carlson 1 

Jim Mecklenburger 5 

Mitch Rosende  19 

Andrez Wiatrak 29 

OCTOBER  

BIRTHDAYS 
Mickey Prawel 2 

Barb Masson 4 

Clem Street 5 

Brenda Sitter 20 

DECEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS 
Nancy Goodman 4 

Eileen Klinger 16 

Terry Grant 18 

George Klinger 28 

NOVEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS 
Joe Ozbun  2 

Jim Cain 7 

Tom Archibald 18 

Dan Cottle 19 

Dwayne Schunneman 19          

Mike Hurn 22 

Ralph Memoli 23 

Ruth Cottle 30 

 

 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE YOUR BIRTHDAY LISTED, PLEASE E-MAIL ME AT  

marilynputnam54@gmail.com. 

SEPTEMBER  

BIRTHDAYS 
Dave Sitter 8 

Craig Carlson 10 

Jack Smith 14 

Maggie Thorne 15 

Lucy Tirabassi 15 

Bruce Harner 16 

Miki Martaus 19 

Marilyn Putnam 23 

Pat Lorello 24 

Steven Malec 29 

Betty McClure 30 
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RTV Book Club 
October 2021 

Five members of our Raintree Village Book Club met in the clubhouse on October 8th  
to discuss The Indigo Girl by Natasha Boyd.  The responses to the book ranged  
from “I loved it” to “It was ok.”  The story is based in the early 1700s in South  
Carolina.  A man who owns three plantations leaves his sixteen year old daughter 
 in charge while he goes to Antigua to try to become governor of the island.  We  
encountered racism, sexism and egotism on every possible level.  It was based on 
 a true story and brought out the hopeless position of women in colonial America. 
 

The Book Club will be meeting at 2 pm on Friday, November 12th .  We are reading Infidel  by 
Ayaan Hirsi Ali.  This is the autobiography of a young woman who is raised in several different 
Muslim countries.  She tries to adhere to the repressive rules applied to women in these coun-
tries and then, realizing there is no future for her there, tries to escape.  We look forward to 
seeing everyone at the clubhouse, or maybe, under the trees.  

-Nora Stackpole 

Bruce Harn, shuffleboard player extra-
ordinaire, doing what he loves!  We 
appreciate that he cleans the courts of 
leaves and debris, washes them down 
with the mop, sprinkles on the glass 
beads, takes out the equipment, and 
sets up the chairs.  All we have to do is 
show up and play. And then he teaches 
us his methods and strategies!  It is so 
much fun.  Please join us! 

RTV Shuffleboard 
October 2021 

WAHOOO!!!  Shuffleboard is off to a thunderous start 
for the fall season.  We have nine players who come 
and go depending on the day and time of play.  There 
are those who like to sleep in, so they come on Friday 
afternoon and those who like the morning breezes 
and they come on Monday morning.  As always, 
Bruce is El Professor.  He plays at the shuffleboard 
courts at the west end of Sunset Point Road. Those 
people play what Bruce calls “cutthroat” shuffleboard.  
He is happy to share all of the techniques that make 
him El Professor.  At RTV, we play a kinder, gentler 
version of the game.  Most of us did a little backslid-
ing over the summer, and we have a few “newbies”, 
but as the saying goes; “We seek progress, not per-
fection.” 

You will find us on the courts beside the clubhouse on 
Monday mornings at 10:30 am and Friday afternoons 
at 12:30 pm.  The Friday time may go to 2 pm once 
the afternoons become cooler.  Check the calendar in 
the newsletter for any time changes.  We play a few 
practice rounds before we get into the competitive 
games.  The practice rounds are an excellent way to 
get a feel for the court and if that’s all you want to 
do, it is perfectly fine.  This is a fun, stress-free way 
to spend time laughing and learning.  We’ll see you 
on the courts! 
-Nora Stackpole 



NEWS FROM THE PC WHISPERER 

Hi! Bob Moore (your PC Whisperer) here with some news. Or maybe you’ve heard… Bill Gates 
has thrown us, PC users, a bit of a curve. If you’ve visited the Windows Update page in your 
computer recently, you may have seen this very unambiguous message: 

“This PC doesn’t currently meet all the system requirements for Windows 11” 

Windows 11? What in heaven’s name is that!  

Didn’t Gates, not long ago, promise us that there would be no newly numbered versions of Mi-
crosoft’s flagship Operating System, that Windows 10 would just continue to get better and 
better from now on? 

Well Poof! to that fond hope. Here we go again.  

But don’t despair. If you don’t see the message above on your Windows Update page, your PC 
is ready for version 11 whenever you are. If you do see it, your PC may simply need some 
tweaking to get ready. In either case, the switch from Windows 10 to Windows 11 won’t be 
nearly as gnarly as the switch from Windows 7 to Windows 8 was and nothing like the switch 
from Windows 8 or 8.1 to Windows 10 either. 

In fact, if you’re fully up to date and using Windows 10 today, you’ll continue to have Micro-
soft’s unwavering support until October of 2025, even though version 11 is available as we 
speak. And even then, as Microsoft’s Windows 10 support winds down, the switch to Windows 
11 will be both entirely yours to schedule at your convenience and free!  

You’ll probably want to install version 11 sooner or later but, in short, there’s no rush. Win-
dows 10 will continue to serve you well both before and after October 2025. Heck, some of us 
are still happily using Windows 7.  

True, using an older, no-longer-supported version of Windows comes with a bit of additional 
risk to those of us who hippity hop around on the web in search of this or that. Malware (the 
internet’s version of Covid) is never more than a click of the mouse away and remains the best 
of all reasons to use the latest, defensively updated operating system.  

But even if Microsoft has told you that your PC does not meet “system requirements” for Win-
dows 11, you won’t likely have to chuck it and buy a new one. Find everything you might want 
to know about how to upgrade to version 11 whenever you’re ready here…. 

https://www.microsoft.com/en-us/windows/get-windows-11#question-11 

Meanwhile, please don’t hesitate to call me directly with any PC operating issue, even if it’s 
just to say that something on your screen has simply disappeared, your machine has slowed 
to a maddening crawl, or your old one needs a new home. Never a charge, happy to help. 

-Bob, #1305, 727-443-2096, moorebob2@gmail.com 

Some of Murphy's Lesser Known Laws:  

1. Nothing is foolproof to a sufficiently talented fool.  

2. The  50-50-90 rule:  Anytime you have a 50-50 chance of getting something correct, there's a 90% 
probability you'll get it wrong.   

3. Flashlight:  A metal tube used to store dead batteries.  

4. The shin bone is a device for finding furniture in a dark room.  

5. Change is inevitable, except from a vending machine.  
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RAFFLE!  RAFFLE!  RAFFLE! 

A generous and kind soul who lives in Raintree 
Village has made a Holiday Wreath and donated 
it to the Social Committee.  We are raffling off 
the wreath to raise money for bikes to donate 
to the Sheriff’s toy drive.  The drawing will be 
held at the birthday barbecue in November.  Of 
course we would love everyone to be there for 
the drawing, but that is not necessary to win. 
Just make sure your name is on the ticket you 
turn in to the Social Committee. 

The raffle tickets will cost $1 each; 7 tickets for 
$5 (that’s only 71 cents each) and 15 tickets for 
$10 (which is 67 cents per ticket…quite the bar-
gain!!)  We will be selling tickets around the 
neighborhood as well as at the November birth-
day barbecue.  Best of luck to everyone!  

PINELLAS HOPE SHELTER - Update 
 
I spent some time down there the other day.  They have a giant need for men's clothing. 
(They don't need women's clothes at this time) 
 

They won't be accepting books again for a long while.  They had to use the library space 
for another program. They are providing "Kindles, Nooks etc for the residents to use. Nice 
huh !!!! 
 

The need for toiletries stays high on the list.  Suggestions:  Toothpaste, toothbrushes,    
deodorant, denture cleaner & adhesive, soap, shower gel, disposable razors, shampoo 
and conditioner.  I even brought some reading glasses (cheaters); they  were a real big 
hit. 
 

I can help with ideas - just call me.   
 

- Barbara Archibald, #603,  446-4658 

 

 
I’m thinking of taking the wine 

box back to complain.  It said once 
opened it would last six weeks.   
It only lasted me three hours. 
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BIRTHDAY BARBEQUE! 
The Birthday Barbecue was held on October 12th.  There was a big cheer for Chef Ralph and 
his helpers.  The food was great and a wonderful time was had by all.  Join us for the next one 
on Tuesday, November 9th!   

    Happy birthday to Mickey, Clem, and Barb! 
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Each month you’ll get to know one of  your neighbors in Raintree Village! 
  
Getting to know…Lucy Gambino! 

 
Lucy Gambino, who lives in Unit 902, was born in New York City and 
grew up in a traditional “old school” Italian family in the Bronx. She 
had one brother. Her mother worked as a seamstress and her father 
had his own fruit and vegetable business. 
She attended Washington Irving High School on 14th Street near Union 
Square. She was accepted into a custom design course, focusing on pat-
tern making, millinery and drapery.  During her senior year she did a 
work/study apprenticeship with the private dress designer Maria Sandi, 
creating one-of-a-kind high-end ladies clothing. 

After graduation she got a job at The American Bank Note Company. The company printed for-
eign currency and tax stamps. Her job was to inspect the finished design for imperfections. 
She met the love of  her life, Gabe, while shoveling snow on George Washington’s Birthday (Feb 
22, 1948). Both Gabe and Lucy’s families were “Paisans” (good family friends), and Lucy recalls 
being at family gatherings that Gabe also attended before they formally met later in life and 
started their courtship.  They married 2 years later. Gabe worked as a TV repairman and eventu-
ally he started his own business. Lucy continued working until they started their own family.  
They have 3 children: Elaine, Lucille and Patrick, 4 grandchildren and 7 great-grandchildren 
which she refers to as “The Magnificent Seven”.  Gabe and Lucy were married for 71 years be-
fore he passed in December 2020. 
In 1978 they moved to a single-family home in St. Petersburg. Many of  their family members had 
moved to Florida. She says, “They couldn’t take the winters any longer!” While residing in St. 
Pete, Gabe worked at Economy T.V. and she worked at Cloth World. 
In 2010 they downsized and moved to Raintree Village. They dove right into their new commu-
nity and Gabe was often called “the Mayor of  RTV.” For a few years she was the Chair of  the So-
cial Committee helping to organize and cook for the clubhouse parties.  
Together they loved traveling, especially road trips to Las Vegas and Biloxi. Lucy likes to gamble! 
Her hobbies are word puzzles, reading (she always has a new book in the house and in her car), 
and sewing for friends and family. She is still involved with the social committee, plays shuffle-
board and Marbles Pursuit.  
Little known fact? Always thought she would like to go back to school. She enjoys learning new 
things. 
If  you see Lucy, say hello! 
 

-Mary Hurn conducted the interview and her daughter Mary Elizabeth Hurn did this write-up. 



 

For many years, each holiday season Raintree Village has participated in the Pinellas County 
Sheriff’s Department Toy Drive for needy children in the area.  Please consider donating a new, 
unwrapped toy to this drive.  A table has been set up in the clubhouse for donations.   
 
Another Raintree Village tradition has been for the Social Committee to purchase children’s  
bicycles for the drive using funds raised throughout the year at events such as parties and Bingo 
Nights.  Due to the pandemic, we haven’t had many social events, so our funds are not at their 
usual level, but we should still be able to buy four or five bikes.  If any residents would like to get 
together with friends or neighbors to purchase additional bikes, they would be very happily re-
ceived by the children who benefit from this program.  
  
Representatives of the Sheriff’s Department will come and pick up all of the bikes and toy dona-
tions at our holiday party, which has been scheduled for SATURDAY, DECEMBER 11th, at 
5:00 p.m.  More information about the party will be forthcoming in the December newsletter.   
Another way to participate in the toy drive is to write a check to RIDE AND RUN WITH THE 
STARS, and the Sheriff’s Department will use the funds to buy additional toys.  You could bring it 
to the party, or we can stop by and pick it up.  Please call Marilyn Putnam (727-218-6456) or 
Nora Stackpole (726-723-4623) if you’d like us to collect your check.  
 

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!  
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ANY HOUSING LEADS? 

The Raintree unit that Jack and Sharon have rented for many years is 
being sold and they need to move out at the end of November. They 
are looking for a two bedroom, two bathroom apartment to rent. The 
housing market is crazy right now, so if you know of any place for 
rent, please call Jack at 352-470-3853 or Sharon at 727-238-8566.  
Thanks! 
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FOR SALE 

Woman’s Bike 
26” Quest—Crestwood 

21 Gears 
Excellent Condition -  $45.00 

Please call Glen McClure (Unit 1403) 
727-481-2556 

MY DEEP APPRECIATION… 

Since this is the season of giving thanks, as your newsletter editor I would like to 
say thank you to . . . 

. . . Barb Masson and Erica Moore for keeping me well-supplied with funny material, 
jokes, and cartoons. 

. . . Joyce Myers who delivers hard copies of the newsletter to those in the Village 
who do not have computer access. 

. . . Mary Hurn for creating and implementing our new feature “Getting to Know…” 

. . . Donnie Smith for taking great photographs of Raintree Village events. 

. . . To the many people who submit articles that keep us informed, entertained, 
and up to date. 

THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU! 

-Marilyn Putnam 

DO YOU LIKE TO SEW? 

Free material, trim, and patterns for Christ-
mas stockings (to give to Ronald McDonald 
house or similar).  Owner is moving. Call 
727-546-6120 and leave message.   

(This ad was submitted by a resident on be-
half of a trusted friend.  It’s not a scam.) 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 
Habitat for Humanity, Pinellas and West Pasco Affiliate, is always seeking volunteers.  
Men and women, novices or highly experienced, all are welcome. We work in Pinellas and West 
Pasco, on homes under construction for Home Owner Candidates (HOCS)- people who have 
need of safe affordable housing and are willing to work many hours and take many classes to 
qualify...and then pay a mortgage.  
The program provides several blessings for HOCs: The cost of the home is lower because many 
people contribute their labor to the construction. The classes provide knowledge in budgeting, 
maintenance, and other skills important especially to first time buyers. And the mortgage is IN-
TEREST FREE.  
Volunteers check the work schedule and choose locations and dates. Small groups are wel-
come as long as they have signed up ahead. 
I have been a volunteer on work sites for more than 2 dozen years, and would enjoy having 
others from Raintree be part of this remarkable program. We just celebrated the dedication of 
the 700th Habitat home by our affiliate. Quite an achievement! 
Visithabit@pwp.org and click on the volunteer tab. 
- Carol Dunn — Feel free to call me with questions at 727-686-2454.  
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RAINTREE VILLAGE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Minutes of Meeting of Tuesday, October 19, 2021 

 
Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The regular meeting of the Board of Directors was held on Tuesday, October 19, 2021 at the clubhouse.   Presi-
dent Dan Cottle opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Vice President Betty McClure, and Directors Deedee Street, 
Barbara Masson, Ralph Memoli, Chuck Sambol and Sherri Fiore were present.    Secretary to the Board Carol 
Machael was present.  Manager Bob Kelly was present.  The meeting had been posted in accordance with Flor-
ida statutes; a quorum was noted.  
 

Review/Approval of Minutes 
Minutes had been distributed to the Board members at least 48 hours in advance of the meeting.  
Minutes of the September meeting were approved after having waived the reading with a motion by Masson, 
seconded by Street, passed unanimously.  
 

Reports 
Tenant Owner Committee Report – Lucy Tirabassi reported that one interview is scheduled, and one unit is 
occupied and for sale while three units are unoccupied and not for sale. 
Treasurer’s Report – Mike Dugan reported income of $50,824 with operating expenses of $135,391.  This ex-
pense includes the insurance expense for the year ($102,319)) which had been accrued and is due annually on 
October 1.   Year to date net is $541. 
Cottle stated that, in view of the fact that insurance rates were scheduled to rise sharply, he had contacted 
three companies in order to keep RTV expenses in check.  Franklin Hamilton Inc was selected to provide in-
surance with coverage consistent with past coverage at $3000 less than was paid this year.  Manager Bob 
Kelly supported this choice stating that his vetting of the company indicated that they were a company with a 
good track record.   
The proposed budget for 2022 was presented and due to increased labor expenses from landscaping company 
and utilities, there is a projected increase of $26,000 over last year.  This would necessitate an HOA  increase 
of $20/mo.    
Grounds/Landscaping Report – Sambol reported that Dave’s Landscaping is increasing their contract amount 
by 10% as they have had trouble maintaining workers and have had to increase wages from about $14/hr to 
$18.  He will meet with them to discuss things that are not being done.  McClure moved and Street seconded 
to accept the contract for the next year with an increase of $4500.  Unanimous. 
Building Maintenance – Cottle reported that the handrail on the clubhouse steps had been replaced.  Murray’s 
Tree Service will be on site November 2 to trim trees.  He also stated that three trees need to be removed and 
that the palms will be trimmed by the landscapers. 
Manager’s Report – Bob Kelly stated that he meets with the board weekly and helped with budget prepara-
tions. 

 

Old Business - None 
 

 New Business  
Request by #2402 to install a water softening system.  This is an outdoor system at a price, excluding labor, of 

$649.  Fiore moved to approve with a second by McClure.  Motion passed 5-1, with a nay vote by Memoli. 
Request by #502 to add screening to the roof for leaf control.   After enumeration of specific items in the by-

laws the request was denied with a motion by Masson and second by Sambol.  Unanimous. 
 

Announcements / Audience Comments 
The birthday bbq’s continue to be held on the second Tuesday of each month. 
There is an organization meeting for the Village Holiday Party on October 20 at 1:30. 
 

Adjournment 

 Masson moved and  Fiore seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 pm. 



SUNDAY 
 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 1 Water Lilies 
9:45 

Check Signing  
10:00  AM 

 

Shuffleboard 
10:30 

2  Water Lilies 
10:00 

 
 

3  Water Lilies 
10:00 

 
 

 4 Water Lilies 
10:00 

 
 
 

Game Night 
6:30 PM 

5  Water Lilies 
10:00 

 
Shuffleboard 

12:30 

6 
 
 

7 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Daylight Sav-
ing Time Ends 

8 Water Lilies 
9:45 

 

Check Signing  
10:00  AM 

 

Shuffleboard 
10:30 

 

Holiday Party 
Planning Mtg. 

2:00 

9 Water Lilies 
10:00 

 
 
 
 
 

10 Water Lilies 
10:00 

 
Maint.,Grounds
& Landscaping 

Workshop 
1:00 PM    

11 Water Lilies 
10:00 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Game Night 
6:30 PM 

12Water Lilies 
10:00 

 
Shuffleboard 

12:30 
 

RTV 
Book Club 
2:00 PM 

13 
 
 
 
 

14 
 
 

 

15 
Water Lilies 

9:45 
 

Check Signing  
10:00  AM 

 

Shuffleboard 
10:30 

16 
Water Lilies 

10:00 
 
 
 

BIRTHDAY 
BBQ—5:00 PM 

17 
Water Lilies 

10:00 
 

 

18 
Water Lilies 

10:00 
 

 
 
 

Game Night 
6:30 PM 

19 
Water Lilies 

10:00 
 

Shuffleboard 
12:30 

20 
 
 

21 
 
 
 

 

22 
Water Lilies 

9:45 
 

Check Signing  
10:00  AM 

 

Shuffleboard 
10:30 

23 
Water Lilies 

10:00 
 
 
 
 
Board Meeting 

7:00 PM 

24 
Water Lilies 

10:00 
 
 

25 
 

26 
Water Lilies 

10:00 
 

Shuffleboard 
12:30 

 
 

27 
 

 

28 
                        

 
 
  Hanukkah 

Begins at 
Sundown              

29 
Water Lilies 

9:45 
 

Check Signing  
 10:00  AM 

 

Shuffleboard 
10:30 

30 
Water Lilies 

10:00 

 
 
 

    

       

November 2021 Calendar 

IF YOU HAVE ITEMS FOR SALE, WANT TO PLACE AN AD OR MAKE AN  
ANNOUNCEMENT, PLEASE CONTACT YOUR EDITOR AT:   

marilynputnam54@gmail.com or 727-218-6456   
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